Dorridge Surgery PPG

Minutes of 

EXTRAORDINARY GENERAL MEETING
7pm Wednesday 6TH April 2016 at the Surgery
	1
	Purpose
The Chair to accept the resignations of Wim Lanfermeijer (Treasurer) and Jenny Lanfermeijer (Ex Chair) and  the resignation of Anne Carey,  and to vote on proposals to re-structure the finances held in the Dorridge Patients Participation Group Bank Account.

	2
	Welcome and apologies.
Apologies were received from Jenny.

Ian welcomed all those present

	3
	Resignations.
· Formal resignation letters had been received from Jenny Lanfermeijer and Anne Carey. These will be kept on file by the secretary.

· Wim Lanfermeijer had previously indicated his intention to resign at the same time as Jenny,  However as  he is  a signatory on the DSPPG bank accounts  he will remain in post as Treasurer until  alternative bank accounts have been opened and the balances owing can be transferred.

	4
	Extend Exercise and Tai Chi Classes.
· Gerald and Wim confirmed that they had met  together with David Carey and checked the DSPPG accounts and Gerald confirmed that they were all completely in  order.  

· Wim circulated figures showing income and expenditure for the period 1 October 2015 to date.  These showed that £1500 had recently been donated on behalf of the Extend and Tai Chi groups to the Air Ambulance, Sands and Bentley Heath hall.  This left a balance of £160.13 to transfer to their new account when it is open

· It was agreed that once this transfer had taken place, the committee of Dorridge PPG would relinquish involvement with these groups.

· A vote to approve the above was  taken and carried unanimously.

	5
	Striders and Strollers.

· Gerald confirmed that he, Wim and David Carey had verified the bank accounts and that the sum owing to Striders and Strollers was £1457.50 as shown in the figures produced for the meeting,

· It was agreed that once this transfer had taken place, the committee of Dorridge PPG would relinquish involvement with Striders and Strollers

· A vote to approve the transfer of this sum to the new account was taken and carried unanimously.

	6
	Dorridge PPG Bank Accounts
· As all funds will be removed from the bank accounts it is therefore proposed to close these accounts. 

· Val will draft letters to both banks (Santander and the Coop)  to be signed by Ian as Chair and herself as secretary instructing the banks accordingly.  These will be sent once notification of the transfer of the remaining monies to the new Extend and Striders and Strollers bank accounts has been completed

· A vote to approve the above was taken and carried unanimously.



	7
	Vote of thanks.
Ian proposed a vote of thanks for Jenny and Anne for all their hard work over the years. 

Anne had served on the PPG for 16 years and as well as  running the Striders and Strollers had been a very supportive  member of the group, organising First Aid courses and Open meetings and being involved in innumerable  other activities over the years.

Jenny had been a member for 10 years during which time as well as running the Extend and Tai Chi courses she had acted as Chair of the group and been a very active supportive of  the work of the PPG.

	8
	The Future of Dorridge PPG
· It is anticipated that the Dorridge PPG will continue, albeit in a modified form, which will be        discussed at the next meeting.



	9
	Date of the next meeting  

12th April 2016  -  7pm at the Surgery.   Amanda confirmed that Dr Watts would attend.
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